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Appeal from an order of the Supreme Court, Erie County (Donna M.
Siwek, J.), entered May 3, 2016.  The order granted the motion of
defendant to dismiss the complaint.

It is hereby ORDERED that the order so appealed from is  
unanimously affirmed without costs.

Memorandum:  Plaintiff commenced this action against defendant, a
New York State-sponsored health insurance provider, asserting causes
of action for fraud resulting in breach of contract and for prima
facie tort.  Pursuant to a contract with defendant, plaintiff provided
prosthetic services to defendant’s members, and defendant reimbursed
plaintiff according to a reimbursement rate schedule that was adjusted
periodically during the term of the contract.  Plaintiff did not renew
the contract after defendant informed plaintiff that all prosthetic
providers would be compelled to accept the same reduced reimbursement
rate if they wished to continue to do business with defendant. 
According to plaintiff, that information was untrue inasmuch as not
all prosthetic providers doing business with defendant in western New
York were offered the same reimbursement rate or were compelled to
accept a reduced reimbursement rate.  Defendant moved to dismiss the
complaint pursuant to CPLR 3211 (a) (5) and (7).  Plaintiff opposed
the motion and, in the alternative, sought leave to replead the
complaint pursuant to CPLR 3211 (e).  Supreme Court granted the
motion, and we affirm.

Both of plaintiff’s causes of action contained pleading defects. 
Inasmuch as plaintiff presented no proposed amendments to correct the
defects (see Gerrish v State Univ. of N.Y. at Buffalo, 129 AD3d 1611,
1613), we conclude that the court properly denied plaintiff leave to 
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replead the complaint (see generally CPLR 3211 [e]).
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